
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232

October 3, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Kathy Hunter 
Acting Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

Re: NEW—PacifiCorp’s 2025 Integrated Resource Plan Workplan 

PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or Company) submits its 2025 
Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) workplan with the Washington Utilities and Transportation 
Commission. This workplan assumes a filing date of January 1, 2025, for the 2025 IRP. 
PacifiCorp, however, has a pending petition for waiver of WAC 480-100-625 and WAC 
480-100-640 and approval of an alternative filing schedule for its 2025 IRP. If the petition is
granted, PacifiCorp will update this workplan to reflect the new dates.

It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and requests regarding this filing be 
addressed to:  

By e-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com  

By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center  
PacifiCorp  
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000  
Portland, Oregon, 97232  

Please direct informal inquiries to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410.  

Sincerely, 

            /s/             .  
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5585
matthew.mcvee@pacificorp.com

Enclosure 
NEW-PAC-2025-IRP-Work-Plan-10-3-23.pdf 
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